
 

 
 
 
The Annual Observance of the Charles W. Hunter Court of Chevaliers will be held at the Natick Masonic 
Building, 24 Main Street, in Natick, Massachusetts on Saturday, November 4, 2017.   All Chevaliers and 
DeMolay are welcome.  Please let your Chevalier brothers know of this meeting as some addresses may not be 
current. 
 
Schedule of events: 

5:30pm – Social Time 
6:00PM – Dinner 
7:00pm – Annual Business Meeting 
 Introduction of first time Chevaliers 
 General Business 
 Rededication 
 Election and Installation of Officers for 2017-2018 
 Words from our Executive Officer 

 
This year’s dinner will be baked ziti, salad, Italian bread.  Beverages will also be provided.  Cost per person is 
$15.00 for dinner and a donation to DeMolay. 
 
Please advise if you are planning to attend so we can plan accordingly by Thursday, November 2nd.   Phone in 
your reservation to Brother John Serdensky at 781-690-6799 or e-mail to jserdensky@westerbeke.com.  When 
using e-mail, please put Hunter Court in the subject line so it will pass through spam blockers on this system. 
 
Fraternally, 
 

   
 
Edward L. Kelly III     Jeffrey A. Stone 
Commander in the East    Secretary 
 
Eugene B. Nichols     James K. Ray 
Commander in the West    Commander in the South 

 
 
 
 
 

Charles W. Hunter 
Court of Chevaliers 

Order of DeMolay in Massachusetts 
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Message From The East 
Brethren, 
  
Another years has all too quickly passed and we have yet another opportunity to hold communion with our fellow Chevaliers and 
Hunter Court.  Per popular request at last year’s gathering, we will again meet on the Saturday prior to Nov. 8th (November 4th, 2017) 
back at our old home – the Natick Masonic Building.   

 
I hope you will take this opportunity to bring a fellow Chevalier (member or not of our court) to share in this fellowship.  This is a 
time of remembrance of our Founder, Frank Sherman Land as well as the fun we had in DeMolay and the impact it had on our lives.  
May we continue to help the order succeed so that others may benefit as much as we all have. 
 
We will be honored to have the Executive Officer, Dad Philip Drouin, as our guest this evening, who will share the status and his 
vision of the future of Massachusetts DeMolay. 
 
Fraternally  
Edward Kelly 
 

2017 CHEVALIER DESIGNATES 
 

The following have been designated to receive the Degree of Chevalier this year: 
 
 Bro. Montayo Cardoza (Phoenix Chapter) 
 Bro. Paul Howarth (Ben Franklin Chapter) 
 Bro. Curt Nitzsche (Cape Cod Chapter) 
 
If you know them, please encourage them to attend and welcome them to the court. 
 

FROM THE SECRETARY-TREASURER 
 

At the present over 60% of the members are Life Members.  If you are not a life member the current years dues are $5.00.  Each 
member is encouraged to obtain life membership, which will make record keeping much easier.  The cost is $50.00 minus $1.00 for 
each year of age beyond 21 years.  (Example:  If you are 31 years old you would pay $40 for life membership.)  Please make all 
checks payable to “Hunter Court of Chevaliers” and mail to Jeffrey Stone, 54 West Union Street, Ashland MA 01721. 
 

LOST MEMBERS 
 
If anyone knows the whereabouts of the following Court members, please inform the Secretary.  Copies of the membership list will 
also be at the meeting so that you check and see if anyone else is missing from our mailing list.  Alan W. Chase, Douglas L. Duhart, 
Paul N. Gomez, Jerry C. Guerriero, Mark Hallonquist, Richard K. Hathaway, Thomas Hayes, George R. James, Robert C. Johnson, 
Thomas A. Joyce, Stephen A. Leydon, Ralph E. McKenny, Sydney C. Roberts, Charles K. Sisson, Lance S. Whitcomb,  
 

E-MAIL 
 
We would like to expand our e-mail address listing for members of Hunter Court so that we may be able to inform you if something 
comes up.  If you did not get a copy of this summons via e-mail, then we do not have your e-mail address and request that you send an 
e-mail to: jserdensky@westerbeke.com and in the subject block put Hunter Court so that I get it thru the spam blockers on the mail 
system.  Thank you. 
 

COURT WEB SITE 
 
The court has a web site thanks to Donald Glencross.  The web site is www.chevaliercourt.org and you are encouraged to check it out. 
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